____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

THE   CASTLE

17TH ARTILLERY REGIMENT ASSOCIATION

_____________________________________________________________________________

Volume 1, Issue 2                                                                                                                    September 10, 2001

From the Commander of 1/17th Artillery

Written by:  Kenneth Lull

Norman, Hope you had as good a time here at FT Sill as my soldiers and I had hosting you. You all touched my heart deeply. You are true patriots and the foundation of this great country.  I was honored and moved to have such a fine lot of dedicated Americans in my BN and to be able to share a small part of your reunion with you. My father spent 5 years in combat, 3 in Korea and 2 in Viet Nam.  I remember vividly his departure from the airport in Boston that day.   I remember everything about it, and the thought of my dad never coming home was huge for me, even though I was only 8 years old. You and he have passed the torch of freedom, democracy, and liberty to a new generation. You may not have been appreciated then for what you did for this great nation, but I assure you that you are appreciated now in ways that I am not articulate enough to write, and not just by me, but by thousands and even millions.  God bless you, your wife and all the members of the 17th FA Regiment.  As I said to you a couple of weeks ago, rest assured that this new generation of soldiers, non-commissioned officers, leaders, and especially me personally, will do everything that we can to assure that your freedom and that of our children for generations to come will NOT be compromised by any enemy, foreign or domestic. God Bless.

LTC Ken Lull 

"Copperhead 06" 

From the commander of 2/17th Artillery
Written by:  Mike Carroll

Mr. Jones, I'm emailing you to start contact with you & the association, while I also send along my check and application to join the 17th FA Assoc.  By way of intro, I'm LTC Mike Carroll, and I just assumed command of the 2nd Battalion, 17th Field Artillery here in Camp Hovey, the Republic of Korea. If this wasn't via email you'd see the smile my friends say I've worn the last couple of weeks for getting the honor to command this great outfit. I first joined the 2-17th FA in 1987 here in Korea and am delighted to come back to it! On behalf of the 698 soldiers currently serving in the 2-17th FA here in Korea, I'd like to pass along my best wishes to the association and your veteran members!  We take great pleasure reminding our sister battalions (every once and a while) that we are the most decorated battalion serving here in the 2nd Infantry Division.  I'd be remiss if I didn't say that I look forward to corresponding with your members that earned those honors.  Rest assured, on the other side of the earth, the men of the 2-17th will ensure the Regiment's name will stay one to be proud of.  I know CSM Sherrill has been a member for some time.  I look forward to being able to contact our members who have served here in Korea.  I'm also a believer in using our history to train our new soldiers.  In the next years, I plan on taking our battalion's leaders to those mountains and valleys those battle streamers were earned on, at least those south of the DMZ.  I've attached the link to the Battalion's current webpage.  We'll keep it updated and will keep you posted as we have lots of training ahead since all my soldiers rotate through the battalion on a 12 month rotation from America. 

Finally I'd like to work with you to ensure that if any members consider coming to the Republic of Korea (our side of the earth), that someone let us know.  I'd consider it an honor to make time to meet them while they're over here. And as if it would ever be in doubt, the Gates of Camp Hovey and the doors of the battalion stand open to any visitors coming back to "the ROK.”   I look forward to working with you and the other members of the association. 

In Time of Peace Prepare for War! 

LTC Mike Carroll Commander

“Steel 06”

“I Finally Cried”

Written by:  Robert M. Pulsifer


I wrote the poem or story for a class I had at Becker College in Worcester, Massachusetts.  I went back to school to obtain my Bachelor of Science degree in business.  One of the classes I took was an intercultural class.  It was a class of our different cultures and the different cultures around the world.  Our assignment was a flexible one, and one based on something we saw or experienced that was different.


Being in the service, I experienced many different cultures in our country and around the world.  I traveled from Massachusetts to Georgia and saw a difference in the way we believe and go about our everyday lives.  The South was traditional, different and interesting. The people were hospitable and friendly.  Then when I went to Arizona, I found the Southwest to be different than the Northeast.  They too, were friendly and the food, atmosphere, and people were different.  I was transferred to Germany and noticed a whole different way of life outside of the States.  I enjoyed the people, the sights, and the food of Europe.  While in Germany, I was given orders to go to Vietnam.  Again, in that country, I enjoyed the difference in cultures.  Of course the war and the Vietcong didn’t give me the right picture of the people of that country, but after looking back I can see that the Vietnamese were good agriculturists, friendly and hospitable.


So when I was asked to do an assignment on different cultures here and there, I found the report to be easy.  I just thought back on my experiences.  I put them in chronological order and let the words flow.


The class, and the teacher, liked the story.  The teacher was impressed by it and suggested I put that in the paper or submit it to a poem society for printing. Well, the paper didn’t publish it, and the poetic society didn’t think it met their criteria.  So, I went to local weekly magazine.  They liked it and printed it.  The story was printed in the Worcester Magazine, December 6 – 12, 1995 issue.  


A friend from work read it, liked it, and suggested I let his friend Vinny make a web page for it.    (http://members.tripod.com/~Vinny_B/index-6-bob.html) So I gave him a copy and this is how it went into cyberspace.


Actually I didn’t realize how touching it was, and how everyone from every generation has lived at least one of these paragraphs.  It could be anyone’s story.

Sincerely, 

Robert M. Pulsifer
Hqs Battery 2/17th Artillery  1970-71

Reunion

Written by:  Jackie M. Stroud

              What a difference a few years make.  I can honestly say I miss the old regimentation the Army grilled into me.  I have been retired now for 21 years and my last tour in Vietnam was in 1971 when I was sent into the country as one of the President’s 100.  I had no idea what I was in for, so I just tried to fall into the normal state of mind an NCO gets into when he is assigned to a new unit.  It seemed a little strange to be assigned to the HHB 2nd 17th FA in Ban Me Thout East out in the middle of nowhere with no Commo Officer or any NCO's to work with in that section. 
              On June 7th 2001, I was sitting in my office at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey, daydreaming of all the units that I had been assigned to in Vietnam, Detachment IIB JUSMAG (Feb 64 ? Mar-65), Hq 1st Field Force Vietnam (Jun 66 ? Jul 67), and HHB 2nd 17th FA (Jun 70 ? Apr 71).  I thought it would be nice to see if any of the old units were around and see if I could get in touch with them and exchange some information about the units.  I also was planning on putting together a collection of all of the unit crests and patches to make a nice shadow box for the kids to have when I am gone.
              I stumbled onto a web site "Military.com" I found one of my old units that I was looking for.  I still was excited about just finding one of them.  I joined the site to get access to the list of names that were with that unit and had also registered with the site.  I was never a gunner during my assignments with the Artillery Units; I was a Commo man and assigned with only HHB,  so I started to look for anyone who was there during the time I was there, and low and behold I saw two or three names that had been there during my time. I do not remember any names of anyone I had worked with during that time, but I was not going to let that stop me. I sent a short e-mail to Webster Cole asking if he remembered me. Well that was all I had to do because it turned on a network of folks who I feel even though they did not spend that time with me there, were still a part of me.  In less that an hour, Webster had responded to me via e-mail, and I got excited like a kid would.  That evening at home, he called me and said he just could not wait to talk with me.  We spent almost an hour talking about Ban Me Thout East things.  Webster mentioned that there was reunion coming up in a week at Fort Sill and would like very much for me to attend if I could.  I can tell you I was really starting to feel good about this reunion thing.
               The very next day, Norman Jones called me at the office, and he and I had a lengthy conversation.  Any of you who know Norm, knows that you do not have a “short conversation" about the organization and the reunion, and he got me all fired up.  I told him that I just might have some business to take care of at Fort Sill at that time, and the rest is history and many fond memories.  During the day, I received an e-mail from Mike Burke telling me he had been there during that time, and I was getting really glad now that I had decided to go to Fort Sill for the reunion to see if I could connect with anyone that I had served with.
              I arrived at the hotel on Tuesday, June 19th, and checked in.  There was a gentleman there at the desk getting directions for his wife.  She wanted to go to the shopping mall down in the middle of Lawton.  He sort of told us that without a strip map, she would get lost leaving the parking lot.  Now I can say I met her while I was there, and she knew exactly where to go to spend Norm's money.  Norm and I had never met each other before, but that did not stop him from sticking out his hand and introducing himself.  He told me he was glad to see I could make it to the reunion.  At that point, I was glad that I had made the decision to make the effort to attend.
              In the next three days, I met some of the most wonderful people in the smallest room in the world. (Just kidding about the small room).  There was so much to look through.  I found records of when we stood down Ban Me Thout East and moved it to Cam Ranh Bay.  Every one of the attendees had stories to share, most everyone brought pictures to look through, and I was overwhelmed with what some of the guys brought.  I sat and listened to so many stories that I felt I had spent time with them all.  I sure was glad that I came, and I plan to return in September to see if they named that fence post for me.  It was great to see that there were four members that were Korean Veterans attending the reunion.  I was absolutely floored when Norm introduced me to the Commo Sergeant I replaced as the Commo Sergeant in Hq 2/17th at Ban Me Thout East.
              Friday was one of the best days we spent together. We were treated to the wonderful Half Section stationed at Fort Sill.  There was even a private demonstration for us at Polo Field.  It was great to see just how difficult it was for the men who came before us in the field of artillery.  I think that Norm and his counterparts at Fort Sill did a wonderful job putting this together for us to enjoy.  I must say, Norm, my hat is off to you for this effort.  You have taken the bull by the horns and made a great organization for us to belong to.  I am still fired up and still looking for things for the next time we get together.
              I thank all of you for making me feel like one of the family.  It gave me that old feeling that once you were a part of a unit, no matter what part of it you belonged or what time you were there, you are a part of that family forever and no matter what.
              I am sorry I have rambled on so, but I had a great time, met a bunch of great people and would do it all over again if I could.

Thanks again.

Jack
Hqs Battery 2/17th Artillery  1970-71

Reunion

Written  by:  Paul Fusco  

On June 20, 2001, my wife and I arose at 3:00 am to begin our journey to Oklahoma to meet many members of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association.  We arrived at 11:00 am, at Lawton Airport, and made our way to the Holiday Inn. Upon arrival, I immediately descended upon the hospitality suite to see who was signed in.
 
After getting settled in our room, we went to the hospitality suite where the members had begun to arrive.  The table in the room began to fill up with many photo albums. That evening, about 15 to 20 of us went out to dinner and the reminiscing began.  Upon returning form dinner, the men went to the hospitality suite where we stayed until the early hours of the morning.  The next day more members arrived.  It was then that we decided to have a cook out the next evening.  We had a good turn out and everyone had plenty to eat. (Norman Jones & Paul Fusco did the cooking).  Later that evening, we began showing slides.  We set this up outside, and once again it went into the early morning.
              The next day we toured Fort Sill, we ate in a dining facility (new term for mess hall).  The food was not at all like I remembered when I was in the service.  On Saturday, we had our luncheon at he Holiday Inn where everyone was taking pictures and saying goodbye.  For me, I enjoyed seeing everyone, but there was one person who made my trip extra special. When he reads this he will know who he is...

Paul Fusco

C Btry 2/17th Artillery  1967-68

Reunion

Written by:  Michael Burke

On June 18th, 2001, I got on the airplane here in California and headed for Fort Sill, OK.  Little did I know that it would be one of the best times of my life, short of coming home from Vietnam.  I attended the previous reunion in Washington D.C., and thought that was the best thing that had ever happened in my adult life.  I met up with old friends whom I hadn't seen for 30 years, but this trip to Ft Sill even topped the previous Reunion.  I was reunited with the same friends from D.C. and met even more old friends and some new ones.  It was fantastic to be in the presence of the Korean War Vets and be a part of the hours of stories being told by everyone.  I had never expected to have all the wonderful comments made to us as a group of Veterans from LTC Lull and all his fine Officers and NCO's.  It touched my heart deeply, and I'm so proud to be able to say that I was with C Btry 2/17th Artillery during the Viet Nam War.  The best part is that I'm still a part of the 2/17th and always will be.  Being a member of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association to me is a privilege, and being around such fine Veterans and their families is an honor.  I would like to thank Norman Jones, 

LTC Lull and the 1/17th Artillery and everyone who participated in this year’s reunion, for a heart warming experience.  See you all next year in Colorado. 

Michael Burke

C Battery 2/17th Artillery  1970-71

Reunion

Written by: Jeffrey S. Wilcox

Norman,


My son Brent and I had a very good time at the reunion.  The only thing missing was more cannon cockers, ADA gun bunnies.  I am sure as the organization grows, we will have more representation so we can hold our own with the rest of the regiment.  

I was very thankful that I could spend time with Buck Brown and his son, Jason.  This has allowed me to repay a small portion of the debt that we owe to the true heroes of Vietnam, the guys who sacrificed it all, to the full measure, for their friends and buddies.  They paid the highest price so that we can say that we served.  

I truly hope this organization grows to include more members of the 17th Artillery Regiment.  Thank you for putting so much into pulling this together, for your vision and desire to create this organization.  Being one of the members, I would like to acknowledge your efforts and foresight and dedication to making the 17th Artillery Regiment a viable organization.  

I want to say a special thanks to Fort Sill and the 1/17th Artillery for being such a gracious host.  We were very privileged to be honored by Fort Sill’s staff and personnel.  

Sincerely grateful,

Jeff Wilcox

(Willie)

From the Treasurer:

Written by:  Richard Siebe


The 2001 reunion has come and gone, and planning is going on for the 2002 reunion in Colorado Springs.  It was really great meeting all of you that attended the reunion in Lawton.  I really enjoyed seeing old battery mates from “B,” Bill (Bubble Gum) Wright and Jerry (Doc) Cody, and fellow survivor from many nights spent at the Castle, Larry Sadler.

At the general meeting in Lawton, we decided to start a Scholarship Fund with the guidelines for distribution of the funds to be decided at the next meeting in Colorado Springs. So far we have five members that have donated $100 each. They are:

Norman R. Jones

Paul Fusco

Bill Wright



William Brown

Rich Siebe

Thanks to all of you. If you would like to donate, please send your donations to:

17th Artillery Scholarship Fund 

c/o Rich Siebe

4752 Loma Grande Dr.

El Paso, TX. 79934


We have also decided on Life Membership fees.

Attained age




Life Membership Fees

Through 30




$245.00

31 - 40





$235.00

41 – 50





$215.00

51 – 60





$195.00

61 – 70





$165.00

71 – 80





$125.00

81 and over




$ 85.00

If you wish to become a life member, let me know.  I’m looking forward to seeing all of you in Colorado Springs next year.
Rich Siebe

Treasurer

Norman and other 17th Veterans,
written by: Nolan Putman


           The 2001 reunion at Fort Sill was a great time for me, probably the highlight of my year.  I never thought that getting reacquainted with friends from Charlie Battery (FSB Doris K. and Aquarius), and meeting other veterans from the 17th FA would be so exciting. The nightly slide show of Vietnam photos from other association members was irreplaceable.
I enjoyed all of the on-post activities (change of command ceremonies, half-section demonstration, 17th FA Snow Hall classroom visit, 1/17th motor pool, the dining facility and the Fort Sill mascots).  Of course, LTC Lull and his 1/17th FA Battalion personnel made us feel welcome and appreciated
as Veterans.  After our visit to the 1/17th Battalion, I believe that we have left the Field Artillery in good and capable hands. 
           The memorial service and banquet was a great way to end the reunion.  Colonel McPhee (75th FA Brigade), LTC Lull and Lewis Crownover touched all of hearts.  I came away from the reunion feeling more proud of my military service than ever before. I also became more determined to help find other former members of the 17th FA over the coming months.  All of you Charlie Battery veterans, "Load up, we are moving out!" to Colorado for the 2002 reunion!
            My hat is off to the association officers and "helpers" for a job well done!

Nolan Putman

Reconnecting

Written By:  John M. Shanholtzer

When Richard Jones asked me to write an article for the Newsletter, I thought no way as I don’t have a thing to share that would prove beneficial, interesting, or helpful to anyone.  Then late the afternoon of 4 September a former member of A Battery, 2nd Battalion, 17th Field Artillery appeared on the Buddy List while I was online checking my email.  Now this particular individual and I served together in the Battery during 1966-1967 in the central highlands of Viet Nam.  The fact that he was on my Buddy List at all is testament to the fine effort that Richard Jones and others have put forth into the established of the 17th Field Artillery Regiment Organization Website and the never-ending search for former members of the Regiment.

I stumbled upon the website through the returns of a search engine.  I don’t recall what had stirred the desire to find the website and hopefully contact some of the folks I had served with in Viet Nam.   I signed the Guestbook and within a day, Richard Jones emailed me and informed me that he was having Dave Bickler write me as Dave had served in the Battery during the 1966-1967 timeframe.  Lo and behold, shortly I had a lengthy email from Dave complete with some pictures attached.  Dave remembered me as the Battery XO and said he had worked in the FDC the majority of his tour.  Of course I recognized Dave once I saw his picture.  He had been a member of the FDC when I was the Battery FDO prior to being elevated to the XO job.  David was a former gun-bunny who learned fire direction by OJT.  As I recall, of the six or seven members of the FDC, only one of them was school-trained.  The rest all learned their trade on-the-job in Viet Nam.  The only other member of the Regimental Roster who had served in A Battery during this timeframe was Robert Helman, the Battery CO, and Dave provided his name and contact information.  I had no contact with Bob since he DEROS’d in mid-67 and when I called him and it was like we had not missed 34 years of comradeship.  We caught each other up on 34 years of life and agreed that we would get together not so far into the distant future. 

We had talked about others that had shared the long hours of toil on the fire bases in the central highlands and this only increased my desire to find other long lost comrades in arms.  Through a website in Billings, MT, I got a lead on class rosters from the Field Artillery Office Candidate School at Fort Sill, OK.  It seems like so many military historical records, most the records from the School were lost or misplaced when Robinson Barracks was closed.  Through the efforts of Donald Goshman (dgoshman@prodigy.net) and Anna Lou Johnson (albjohns@swbell.net) I was able to secure what little information that had been gathered on the class members of 1965.  Good fortune and Lady Luck smiled on me that day as on the list was the name and address of David Hull.  David had been the Battery XO when I was the FDO.  He had been tutored on how to be an XO, the same as I and other lucky LTs, by SFC Victor Evans, Chief of Smoke, and the Battery Mascot, Billy G. (G for Goat) Action.  There are lots of stories to be shared by all that served in A Battery in Viet Nam about Smoke and the Goat.  Those are too numerous and must be left for other times. 

Through the Internet I was able to obtain a phone number for David Hull and we finally made contact about two weeks ago.  Once again, it was like the years had never passed as an old friendship was re-established.  Since then I have shared David Bickler’s Memoirs with David and we have filled in some of the blank memories of the past.  I put David Hull and Bob Helman in touch and they plan to have lunch together on 30 Sep when David and his wife visit relatives in Florida.  Life is good.

Over the years, I have tried to come to closure with some unfortunate events that took place in a small country on the other side of the big pond.  I visited the Traveling Wall when it visited Huntsville, Alabama last year.  I was able to find James P. Schueller’s name and my eyes misted while I reminisced our times together in Officer Candidate School, in Jump School, as roomies at Fort Benning prior to Viet Nam, and as fellow Persuaders (Jim was in B Battery from Jun 66 to Jun 67 when he was killed on his last day in-country in a C-130 crash at An Khe).  Being able to correspond with others from my tour as a Persuader in 66-67 has not only helped the closure process but has brought fond memories of duty, honor, and comradeship that only those that served will understand.

I hope you too will join the search for fellow Persuaders and experience the warm feelings of rediscovering old friends.

John M. Shanholtzer

A Battery 2/17 Artillery 1966-67

Fort Sill, Oklahoma June 21-23 2001 Reunion 

Written by: Association President 

The 3rd annual reunion of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association was held June 21-23, 2001, in the Holiday Inn at Lawton, Oklahoma with a tour to Fort Sill. Veterans started arriving on 18 June.  On 19 June 2001, some of us took a trip to visit the memorial at Oklahoma City.  It was a very interesting and emotional event.  After returning to the hotel, we found out that a few more of our veterans had checked in.  The gathering started at the hospitality room.  On 20 June,  several others checked in, and the remainder checked in on 21 June.  This reunion was very special for me in that Larry Sadler and I met for the first time since 1969.  He and I saw each other very often in Vietnam.  I was the Battalion Operations Sergeant, He was an all around officer and a jack of all trades.  He still has a good memory of the past and is pleasant to be around.  Larry retired from the Army as a LTC. 

We had a good crowd, we all gathered at the open-air grills (K-Mart specials), fired up by Paul Fusco and Norman Jones, outside of the hospitality room on the courtyard grounds of the Holiday Inn.  Daniel Lazenberry, a Korean War Veteran, sent a picture to me and referred to me as Captain Smoke.   The main menu was hamburgers and hot dogs.  Afterwards when it became dark, there was a slide show outside.  We enjoyed the slides of several veterans, especially the ones from Jerry Cody and Larry Sadler.  We also had several Korean War Veterans at the reunion.  I would like to get more of them involved.  Please let’s go to their web site and start sending them emails and try getting some more of them to attend.  

               On 22 June, we boarded a chartered bus for our tour on Fort Sill.  The first stop was a change of command ceremony.   After the ceremony, before boarding the bus, there were a couple of soldiers that welcomed us to Fort Sill.  Most notably was COL McPhee.  We then went to the 1/17th Artillery motor pool where we were given a very emotional welcome by LTC Kenneth Lull and staff.   On behalf of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association, LTC Lull presented Linda Frazier with a letter of appreciation.  We then visited various sites on the static display.  From there we went to the dining facility and had lunch with LTC Lull, his staff and some of the soldiers of the 1/17th Artillery, along with several officers of the Slovenija Army.  We then saw a horse drawn artillery half-track demonstration, went to Snow Hall and visited the 17th Artillery Regiment classroom, visited the stables of the 2/2nd Artillery commanded by LTC Bill Raymond and made our final stop at the Fort Sill museum where souvenirs were purchased.  We then went back to the Holiday Inn at which time two more veterans had arrived.  The group then split and went to different places for dinner. Upon returning, everyone converged at the hospitality room where we watched slides again until late evening. 


On 23 June, we held our general membership meeting.  We discussed several things of how our organization was to proceed and where to hold our next reunion.  It was decided to be at Fort Carson, Colorado.  We did start a scholarship fund.  Details have not been decided upon as of this time.  Those wishing to make donations please send checks to our Secretary Rick Siebe. Let’s put a lot of effort into this fund. We need your help! 

After our general membership, we had our banquet lunch. COL McPhee addressed our association and really praised us for the commitment that we had made as veterans.   Our guest speaker was LTC Kenneth Lull accompanied by his lovely wife, Chris.  Ken and Chris, both of you are doing a fine job in leading the 17th Artillery.  We love you!  We ate lunch, took group pictures and said our good-byes.  The reunion pictures have been posted on our web site. 

The following persons attended reunion 2001: 

James H. Breen Sr. and wife, Darlene---CO.

Harold M. Brown Jr. and son, Jason---  MD. & TX.




William H. Brown and wife, Mary Jo---TX.



Robert Boyd---OK.





Mike Burke---CA.





.

Jerry W. Cody---TX. 





Webster Cole---TX.







Lewis A. Crownover ---NC

Paul Fusco and wife, Jane---NJ






Thomas Gatzke---WI.







Rodivico Guerrero---OK.







Avery W. Hall---OK.







Eric Heinle---OK.







Raymond E. Jackson---OK.






Norman R. Jones and wife, Annette---TX





Charles E. Kempel and wife---OK.




.

Thomas R. Kurtz---IL.

Daniel L. Lazenberry and wife---TX

Bobby G. Lowery---TX.

Kenneth J. Lull and wife, Chris---OK.

Ralph Melcher and wife,  Anita---TX.

James A. Moore and wife, Minnie---TX.

Larry E. Moore and wife---CA.

Jesse Ortiz and wife, Nellie---TX

Franklin D. Perkins---TX

John J. Picciolo---IL.

Nolan L. Putman and wife, Betty---TX

David P. Rush---NY

Larry Sadler---TN.

Richard Siebe---TX

McKinley Smith---KS.

Jackie M. Stroud---NJ.

Cathy Jean Vasek---TX.


Jeffrey S Wilcox and son, Brent---MI

William J. Wright---MO.

Thanks to all who attended.   The reunion was a success. 

Note:   


I have been the president of our association since November 1999.  My term will be up at our next reunion. You should be thinking about whom you would like to vote in as your next president. Who ever it is, I will support him in every way possible.

Our web site address is as follows:

www.17thartilleryregiment.org
Association Officers and Staff

President:  Norman R. Jones

1st Vice President:  Paul Fusco

Secretary: Lewis Crownover

Treasurer:  Richard Siebe

Search Committee Chief:  Mike Burke

Chaplain:  Webster Cole

Webmaster:  Edward Hitchner

SEE YOU AT THE REUNION August 1-3, 2002 

Norman R. Jones 

JonesNormR68@cs.com
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